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SCHOOL GOVERNANCE AND POLICY SPECIALIST 
Charter Schools Development Center 

Sacramento, CA 
www.chartercenter.org 

The nation’s first charter school support and advocacy organization, the Charter Schools 
Development Center (CSDC) remains a leading resource center for charter schools.  Our 
leadership trainings, publications, and consulting services offer our clients the experience 
and knowledge of over 20 years of charter school start-up, operational support, and 
advocacy.  We are recognized as the leading experts in charter school law and policy, 
finance, school design, charter authorizing, governance, and personnel.  Our staff 
members have assisted with the drafting of the charter laws in over 20 states across the 
country and play a prominent role in the decision making of school reform policy at both 
the state and national level.  

We have worked with hundreds of charter school development groups with the start-up of 
their charter schools and each year assist the hundreds of CSDC school members with 
their ongoing operations. We frequently conduct school performance evaluations for 
charter schools and charter authorizers and provide comprehensive trainings for school 
leaders and school boards who are seeking to maximize the performance of their schools. 
CSDC firmly believes that all students deserve a high quality education and we are 
committed to helping our clients achieve their goals.  

MINIMUM QUALIFICATIONS 
 

REQUIRED: Ideally an earned juris doctor (JD) degree, an advanced degree in 
education, policy, business/public administration, or related field.  Demonstrated 
experience researching, writing, and editing news articles, research papers, reports, policy 
papers, or other documents and clearly and succinctly explaining complex legal, policy, 
and practice matters to a diverse audience.  Excellent command of the English language,.  
Excellent oral, written, and interpersonal communication skills.  Demonstrated skill in the 
use of computer applications, including Microsoft Office.  Demonstrated ability to work 
independently with little direction and the ability to coordinate many different tasks 
simultaneously, determine the relative importance of each, set deadlines and complete 
projects accordingly.  Must be detail oriented and have good organizational and client 
management skills.   
 
PREFERRED, BUT NOT REQUIRED:  Experience working with charter schools and 
state and federal charter school legislation and policy matters.  Experience serving on the 
board of directors of a non-profit organization or a charter school and an understanding of 
the policies, procedures, and systems that result in effective school governance.  An 
understanding of California’s public school system and regulatory matters governing 
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public schools.  Experience in designing and/or delivering instruction to adult 
professionals on complex subject matter.  Experience with using Blackboard or other 
learning management systems. 
 

DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 
 

Under the general direction of the Executive Director of the Charter Schools 
Development Center (CSDC), this position takes CSDC’s lead role in support for charter 
school governing board, a key support role in charter school policy/advocacy and 
analysis, and in charter school leadership development.   
 
Specific duties and responsibilities are as follows: 
 
1. Work independently and with other CSDC staff in the research and development of 

resources, trainings, and tools intended for California charter school governing board 
members, implementing online learning best practices and responding to clients' 
inquiries in a thoughtful, timely manner.  

 
2. Support CSDC’s policy analysis and advocacy work.  Monitor relevant charter school 

and general education legislation and policy matters.  Work with legislators, policy 
makers, agency staff, and others to advance CSDC’s advocacy agenda.  Testify at 
hearings and participate in meetings and other policy-related events.   

 
3. Publish policy-related updates and other timely, high-interest articles for CSDC’s 

charter school members as part of our Charter Currents online publication.  
Continually develop content and resources for CSDC’s website.  Assist with editing 
of others’ work as assigned. 

 
4. Provide charter schools with customized governance trainings.  Conduct trainings in-

person and online.  Provide over-the-phone/email technical assistance to address 
individual questions from CSDC members with emphasis on governance and policy 
matters. 

 
5. Develop content for, actively participate in, and present at CSDC workshops and 

events, including our annual charter school conference and leadership trainings.   
 

 
6. Perform legal and policy-related research to support CSDC advocacy work and other 

projects. 
 
7. Must be able to read, comprehend, and interpret charts, graphs, and various 

documents as well as hand-written correspondence. 
 

8. Must be able to listen and respond to clients clearly and professionally both over the 
phone and in-person and listen to, engage, and respond to policymakers and agency 
staff. 
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9. Must be able to travel to CSDC events, government agency meetings, state and 

national conferences, and clients as needed.  
 
10. Occasional moderate lifting (e.g., boxes of training materials, audio-visual equipment, 

etc.). 
 
CONDITIONS OF EMPLOYMENT: 
 
The position is located at CSDC’s main office in Sacramento.  This is an at-will, exempt, 
full-time, benefited position.  Continued employment in this position is dependent upon 
funding and the mutual consent of the Charter Schools Development Center (CSDC) and 
the employee, and either CSDC or the employee can, at any time, terminate the 
employment relationship at will, with or without cause.  
 
RATE OF PAY:  Competitive salary and benefits, salary commensurate with experience.  
 
HOW TO APPLY: CSDC strongly encourages applicants from culturally diverse 
backgrounds and/or those whom have served (or whom are interested in serving) schools 
serving diverse student populations.  
 
Complete CSDC’s employment application form (found at: 
www.csdcwebapps.org/CSDC_Employment_Application.doc) 
and submit with a cover letter and resume to Stephanie Schwuchow, Director of 
Operations (stephanie@chartercenter.org). 


